
 

 
 

D A N  J O H N S O N  

 
 
 
 
 
November 23, 2022 
 
Board of County Commissioners 
Clackamas County 
 

Approval of a Contract with Star Cars, LLC. for Equipment Installation for Marked and 
Unmarked County Vehicles and Sheriff Patrol Vehicles. Total Contract Value 

$710,000.00. Funding through Clackamas County Sheriff’s Office and the Clackamas 
County Public Safety Local Option Levy and Clackamas County Enhanced 

Law Enforcement District. General Funds are used 
 
Purpose/Outcome Provides Equipment Installation For Marked and Unmarked 

County Vehicles and Sheriff Patrol Vehicles 

Dollar Amount 

and Fiscal Impact 

Maximum contract value is $710,000 through June 30, 2027 

Funding Source Funds are available in the Clackamas County Sheriff’s Office 

adopted budget.  Cost will be allocated across the Sheriff’ 

operation using Public Safety Local Option Levy and Enhanced 

Law Enforcement District funding sources as appropriate. 

Duration This contract shall be in effect through June 30, 2027 

Previous Board 

Action/Review 

11/22/2022: Discussion item at issues 

Strategic Plan 

Alignment  

- Ensure safe secure communities 

 

Counsel Review Reviewed and approved by: AN 11/1/22 

Procurement 

Review 

Was this project processed through Procurement? Yes. 

Contact Person Warren Gadberry- Fleet Manager 503-650-3988 

Contract No. 4786 

 
BACKGROUND:  Clackamas County is seeking to go into contract with Star Cars, LLC 

for installation services for Sheriff’s Office vehicles both marked and unmarked. It's the 

County’s intent to purchase partially equipped police patrol vehicles and have the 

vendor complete the mounting of computers, radios, antennas, firearm mounts, push 

bumpers, partitions, prisoner transport systems, emergency lighting, and other 

peripherals, to include the wire harness installation process. All equipment will be 

purchased separately by the County and supplied to the Vendor.  
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PROCUREMENT PROCESS:  This project was advertised in accordance with ORS and 
LCRB Rules on July 5, 2022, Through RFP 2022-70. Proposals were publicly opened 
on April 26, 2022. The County received two (2) Proposal in response to the RFP. After 
review of the Proposals, contracting with Star Cars, LLC was determined to be in the 
best interest of the county based upon the scoring criteria outlined in RFP 2022-70. 
 

RECOMMENDATION: Staff respectfully recommends the Board approval of this 

contract with Star Cars, LLC. for equipment installation for marked and unmarked 

Sheriff’s Office vehicles. 

 

Respecfully Submitted,  

Dan Johnson 

Dan Johnson- Director 
Transportation & Development  
 

 

 

Placed on the BCC Agenda ________________________ by Procurement 
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